

November 8, 2006

Mr. Steve Waddell National Executive Director ACTRA 625 Church Street Toronto, ON M4Y 2G1

Dear Steve,

At its National Board Plenary meeting of November 2, 2006, the SAG National Board approved unanimously the following statement of support for ACTRA in your bargaining with your film and television producers:

THAT THE ENTIRE MEMBERSHIP OF SAG SUPPORTS THE EFFORTS OF ACTRA TO RESIST ALL ATTEMPTS BY YOUR PRODUCERS TO REDUCE THE PROTECTIONS AFFORDED PERFORMERS IN YOUR CONTRACTS AND LIKEWISE SUPPORTS YOUR EFFORTS TO IMPROVE THOSE CONTRACTS AND OBTAIN A FAIRER SHARE OF PROFITS DERIVED BY THOSE PRODUCERS FROM THE CREATIVE PERFORMANCES OF YOUR MEMBERS.

IN THE EVENT THAT ACTRA IS FORCED TO CALL A STRIKE, SCREEN ACTORS GUILD WILL TAKE ALL ACTIONS LEGALLY POSSIBLE TO SUPPORT STRIKING ACTRA MEMBERS, INCLUDING INSTRUCTING OUR MEMBERS TO REFUSE TO ACCEPT ANY ENGAGEMENTS FROM STRUCK EMPLOYERS INCLUDING ANY ATTEMPTS BY THOSE EMPLOYERS TO RELOCATE THOSE PRODUCTIONS TO THE U.S. OR OTHER LOCATIONS.

Sincerely,

Alan Rosenberg President

Screen Actors Guild